Pond Management Committee June 11, 2025 5:30 pm Hearing Room 1

RECEIVED TOWN GLERK'S OFFICE 2025 SEP 15 P 1: 12 TOWN OF LUBLICAL

Agenda

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Call to Order
- 3. Approve minutes May 14, 2025
- 4. Pond Treatment Updates

Judy to give an update on Murphy, Haviland and Harris Pond treatments. Murphy first treatment is completed with follow up treatments schedule in June; Haviland & Harris are scheduled for June

5. Update on conversation with Nancy

Nancy is our resource that was very involved in Southwick Congamond Lake Management. Nancy agreed to do some research regarding Minechoag Pond and what our options are. Judy is expecting an update by the June 11th meeting

- 6. Ideas about fund raising

 Judy has reached out to Linda Collette from the 250th committee and will provide an updated
- 7. New Business
- 8. Adjournment

Minutes from June 11, 2025

Attendees: Judy Breault, Julie Markiewicz; Bill Simons, Tricia Kwasiborksi, Elaine Hodgman, Stephen Rourke

Unable to attend: Tony Vital, Anna Vital

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Call to Order
- 3. Approve minutes May 14, 2025 Julie made a motion to approve. Elaine seconded. All approved.
- 4. Pond Treatment Updates Judy updated the committee that Murphy pond treatment was completed on June 6th and Haviland and Harris are scheduled for June 19 for evaluation and treatment. Murphy will be reviewed and booster applied if necessary. Judy to contact Brian regarding Alden Pond. Discussion on options for Minechoag treatment as no progress is being made on survey or protected plant status. Suggestions of getting representatives Aaron Saunders and Jake Olivera involved; Channel 40 "Getting Answers", contacting NHESP and or DEP directly.
- 5. Update on conversation with Nancy no further response from Nancy
- 6. Ideas about fund raising Judy to follow up with 250th committee, ideas such as Villa Rose Dine in contributions, Vanished Valley, possible Jakes, raffle calendar (Julie has a connection to a printer)
- 7. New Business Janis Santos announced retirement from committee we congratulate her on her retirement and extend our deepest appreciation for all of her contributions to the committee. Judy will work with HR to post open vacancy. Haviland Beach is not open for swimming and will not be open for the season due to lack of lifeguards.
- 8. Adjournment Julie made a motion to adjourn at 6:35; Steve seconded. All approved